PWG Notes – Draft
September 22, 2014
Participants
Ed Echols, ONCOR

Lloyd Young, AEP
Gricelda Calzada, AEP

David Power, Public Systems
Bill Boswell, ERCOT




Heddie Lookadoo, NRG Energy




Carolyn Reed, CenterPoint
Jim Lee, Direct Energy
Sheri Wiegand, TXU Energy

Don Tucker, ERCOT

Randy Roberts, ERCOT

Agenda Item 1:  Antitrust Admonition
The ERCOT Antitrust Admonition and Disclaimer were read by Ed Echols, PWG Chair.  
Agenda Item 2:  COPS Report and PWG Agenda Review
Ed reviewed the agenda for today’s call. The COPS report was also reviewed.
Agenda Item 3:  Approve Call Notes
The notes for the August 25, 2014 call were approved. 
Agenda Items 4: Review LPGRR053 – Review and Impact Analysis
Bill reviewed the change to Zip Code=79097. The PWG reached consensus to recommend approval to COPS with the change.
Agenda 5: Annual Validation 2014 Update 
Bill provided an update for Annual Validation 2014.  

Agenda Items 6: Draft LPGRR – Discontinue Profile Data Evaluation Report
The MISWG reviewed Protocol Section 12.9.3 (1) and recommended an NPRR that discontinues the Profile Data Evaluation Report.  An aligning LPGRR was also created.  The PWG agreed the title is confusing and recommended changing the NPRR and LPGRR titles to “Discontinue Posting”.  The PWG also recommended changing the LPGRR language from “shall post” to “shall notify”.
Agenda Item 7: Next PWG Meeting, Additional issues
Lloyd reported for AEP that all four (4) Coincident Peak’s (CP’s) are not to get a 4-CP rate assignment for the following year. Two or more CP’s are required.  Bill will work with Lloyd on the wording for the PWG Notes.

Heddie explained that she does not see an appropriate initial Load Profile assignment for temporary services required for new home construction. The default Profile assignment is BUSMEDLF and because no historical data is available, the backcast profile is used for initial settlement.  The large energy from the backcast profile is inaccurate and has credit, forecasting and ancillary service implications.
AEP stated they assign temporary service until construction is complete. Then move the premise to a Residential Profile Type.

The next PWG call is scheduled for October 27, 2014, 1:30-3:30 pm. The agenda and WebEx information will be posted on ercot.com. As always, please submit any new agenda items to Ed Echols, Chair (Edwin.Echols@oncor.com) or Jim Lee, Vice Chair (jim.lee@directenergy.com).
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